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OLW NEWS 2021 
Tel: 9460 6684                      YouTube: OLW Learning Channel 
           Email:  principal@olwkingsbury.catholic.edu.au 

 Issue: 13      Date:  Monday May 3 2021 

Dear Parents & Families, 
 This Sunday we celebrate Mother’s 
Day and usually we are able to hold some 
type of function in the Hall or in the 
classrooms to celebrate our mums. 
Unfortunately, this year our Hall is still under 
refurbishment and as we are still under 
COVID Safe guidelines, we are limited to the 
1 person per 2m² rule indoors for classrooms. 
This means that we are not able to allow 
access to any parents into a classroom if the 
students are there as we would be in breach 
of the guidelines.  

Therefore, we have decided that the 
best course of action at the current time is to 
run our Mother’s Day Stall as usual and also 
have the students complete something 
special for their mum at school. Once our Hall 
is complete in around 4-6 weeks, we will hold 
a special Mum’s Morning in the Hall as our 
first function in the new space.  
MOTHER’S DAY STALL 
 Our P & F will be holding the Mother’s 
Day Stall this Friday morning commencing at 
9.15am.  Gifts will be predominantly $2, $5 & 
$10 with a wide selection on offer for those 
wishing to purchase a gift for their mum.  
IXL & FLIPPED CLASSROOM 

During Learning from Home in 2020, 
we learnt many new ways of changing up the 
student learning and how we can further 
enhance what is taught in the classroom. 
During Term 2 this year, we are going to trial 
what is sometimes referred to as the ‘Flipped 
Classroom’. In simple terms, this refers to 
students undertaking new learning and 
concepts in the classroom and then 
practicing or revising these skills at home. 
This practice, using the IXL Program, will 
form part of their homework over the course 
of the week and give immediate feedback to 
the teacher on how well the student has 
retained their knowledge and new learnings. 
It will also enable parents to know what is 
being undertaken in the classroom in either 
Maths or English. The weekly homework 
contract will specify the exact exercises to be 
completed over the course of the week. In 

some cases, it may even be revision activities 
from the year below their current level in 
order to consolidate learning. Activities 
should not take any more than 5 – 10 minutes 
at any time and may be modified for students 
on PLP’s or special programs, depending on 
their learning goals. User names and logins 
have remained the same for students in 
Years 1 – 6, but login information will be sent 
home by the classroom teacher for all 
students this week so that everyone can be 
set up and ready to go from next week.  
PREP 2022  

Our Prep 2022 School Tours continue 
next Thursday, May 13 at 9.15am. 
Applications close on Friday May 21, with 
Interviews commencing on Tuesday May 25.  
DISTRICT CROSS COUNTRY TRIAL 

The District Cross Country is being 
held this Friday at Edwardes Park in 
Reservoir commencing at 12.30pm. Parents 
of competitors are welcome to attend to 
support their child and the team. The 
permission form is now active in Operoo for 
our selected competitors. Please ensure that 
your child’s medical profile is up to date. 
INTERSCHOOL SPORT 
 This week there is a BYE for all Ken 
Park District Schools due to the District Cross 
Country being held during this time.  

 

Enjoy the week and we wish all mum’s 
a very Happy Mother’s Day on Sunday! 

Kevin Burke 

 
WORD OF THE WEEK 

Congratulations to everyone who found out 
that sacrifice means ‘to give up something 
valued for the sake of other considerations’ 
or ‘an act of slaughtering an animal or person 
or surrendering a possession as an offering 
to a deity’. 

Our word for this week using all mums as 
inspiration is: 
ENDEARING 

Find out it’s meaning and origin and 
see if you can add this word to your 
vocabulary over the next week! 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCYNzWrC-rRpll11wQVfYA1Q/featured
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SPECIAL OFFERINGS AT PARADE COLLEGE 
 
Brother Peter Cole Scholarship – Preston Campus 
The Br Peter Cole Scholarship is awarded to prospective Year 7 students who 
apply to enrol at Parade College’s Preston Campus. This scholarship is created 
to honour a great man and to acknowledge his connection to the Preston area 
by offering a limited number of academic scholarships for students who 
would be part of the Altior program (Gifted and Talented Program) at Preston 
Campus. In 2021, both Grade 5 students and Grade 6 students may apply for 
the Br Peter Cole Scholarship. Grade 5 students do not need to have a 
confirmed enrolment to apply. Applications for the Brother Peter Cole 
Scholarship double as an application for the Altior Program at Preston 
Campus. The application form can be found at 
https://www.parade.vic.edu.au/Scholarships.aspx and applications close on 
Friday the 28th of May, 2021. For further information please contact Christina 
Marazita, Gifted and Talented Program Coordinator, on 9468 3711 or at 
scholarships@parade.vic.edu.au. 
 
Year 7 Altior Program 2022 - Bundoora Campus 
The Altior Gifted and Talented program is an alternate curriculum catered to 
the highest achieving students in the cohort. It is a challenging program that 
extends and enriches students in the core subject areas of English, 
Humanities, Science and Mathematics. It is aimed at students who have 
maintained high academic standards and who wish to develop skills of 
independent learning, teamwork, and leadership. The application form can be 
found at https://www.parade.vic.edu.au/Scholarships.aspx and applications 
close on Friday the 28th of May, 2021. For further information please contact 
Christina Marazita, Gifted and Talented Program Coordinator, on 9468 3711 
or at christina.marazita@parade.vic.edu.au. 
 

 

 

https://www.parade.vic.edu.au/Scholarships.aspx
mailto:scholarships@parade.vic.edu.au
https://www.parade.vic.edu.au/Scholarships.aspx
mailto:christina.marazita@parade.vic.edu.au
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Parish of Our Lady of the Way Kingsbury 
Presbytery: 13 Green Ave, Kingsbury, 3083 

 

 

Parish Priest: Fr Terry Bergin             Tel: 0488 020 364             School Tel: 9460 6684 

Email: terrybergin1@bigpond.com 

 

Parish Website: OLW Kingsbury 

Mass Timetable 

Saturday – Vigil Mass: 

Sunday: 

Weekdays: 

Sacrament of Reconciliation: 

Rosary Monday to Saturday: 

Divine Mercy Chaplet 

Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament: 

6.00PM 

8.00AM and 10.00AM 

10.00AM 

Saturday from 5.15 to 5.45PM 

9.30AM 

After Mass Daily 

Friday from 9.00 to 9.30AM 

Baptisms and Marriages by appointment:  

 

Hi Everyone. 
 
Entrance Antiphon:  
Cf. Ps 97:1-2 
O sing a new song to the Lord, for he has worked wonders; in the sight of the nations  
he has shown his deliverance, alleluia. 
 

Communion Antiphon: 
Cf. Jn 15:1,5 
I am the true vine and you are the branches, says the Lord. 
Whoever remains in me, and I in him, bears fruit in plenty, alleluia. 
 

Anniversary: Today we remember Concetta Mocca, mother of Trish from Jimmy’s IGA Store. 
 

Parish lunches: We will be recommencing the Parish lunches, with the first one to be held on 
Wednesday 26th May. All are welcome to join us at the Summerhill Hotel at 12pm. Please sign 
your name on the list in the foyer or see Mary Barnard as bookings will need to be made. 
 

Diocesan Policy: All volunteers, readers, special ministers, are to have a WWCC which lasts 5 
years. Only available on line. These are free for volunteers. 
 

Working with children check application form: The WWCC forms can be found at: 
workingwithchildren.vic.gov.au  Ph 1300 652 879.                                                                                                                                                                                                                     
 

Rosters:  If anyone wishes to Read or be a Eucharistic minister, please see Father Terry. 
Thanks. 
 

Counting numbers:  We will be counting the numbers of people at mass during the month of 
May. We have been asked to write down the numbers of men, women and children attending. 
Thanks in anticipation for your agreement for this to take place. If anyone seriously has a 
problem with this please see Father Terry ASAP. 
 

Magazine story:  Also in May, the Melbourne Catholic online magazine would like to do a story 
on OLW Kingsbury, to coincide with our feast day. Could a couple of people see Father Terry if 
interested in answering a few questions from Melbourne Catholic online magazine and talk with 
Melissa Parkinson from the Communications office of the Cathedral about the Parish. 
 

Church account:   as at 23/04/21 $2216.00 
Presbytery account: as at 23/04/21 $1215.00 
 


